
HB1577 
 
To the Members of the Senate Natural Resources Committee. 
 
My name is Sam Wagner and I am the president of the Casselton City Council and chair of the 
public works committee.  I’m writing this letter in favor of HB1577 because our city has been in 
need of sewer infrastructure for years now.  With our downtown renovation project we could 
save the city hundreds of thousands of dollars in savings on this sewer project and cost 
effectively put this into a package of repairs that would set up the downtown of Casselton North 
Dakota for the next 100 years if maintained properly.  This is a cost effective program that would 
save our city and taxpayers money and government spending used wisely.  With our 
engineering report done, we would be able to break ground on this project in 2026 be able to 
qualify easily if we apply.   
 
I urge you to recommend a DO PASS on this bill.   
 
 


